

Arthur Letchas

COUNCIL

D.C. Aiken

David Belle Isle

Douglas J. DeRito

Debbie Gibson

John Monson

Jim Paine

CITY ADMINISTRATOR

Robert Regus

City Hall

Two South Main Street

Alpharetta, Georgia 30004

678 / 297-6000 Fax 678/ 297-6001

http://www.alpharetta.ga.us

24-Hour Information

678 / 297-6015







January 11, 2007

Officer Arick Furr

On behalf of the City of Alpharetta and myself I would like to take this opportunity to offer my appreciation for a "job well done".

Attached is a letter of commendation written on your behalf from Captain John Ballard.

Your actions reflect highly on the type of employee you are, our Police Department and the City of Alpharetta.

Therefore, it is with great pride I forward this to you with a copy to be included in your personnel file.

Reynolds E. Densmore Chief of Police

RED:mdf

Attachment

cc: Arthur Letchas, Mayor
Bob Regus, City Administrator
Doug DeRito, Councilman
Captain John Ballard
Human Resources
Personnel File

Memo

To:

Chief Densmore

From:

CAPT Ballard

CC:

SGTs Dier and Myers, Officer Furr

Date:

011107

Re:

Officer Furr's Action

A car was reported stolen from the QT on Haynes Bridge around 0746 hours. The driver had left the keys in it. Officer Furr set up on SR 400 near Mansell Road, and saw a car matching the description given on the lookout. He followed the car onto Holcomb Bridge Road and confirmed it was the stolen vehicle. When Officer Tobias caught up with him they stopped the car at the Publix, 1425 Holcomb Bridge Road. The driver had to be removed at gun point because he refused to follow officers' orders. As they reached the car they saw the driver pouring white powder onto the floor board. The powder field tested positive for cocaine. The driver, a known perpetrator, was arrested and taken to the jail for booking (0701-0187).

Officer Furn's quick thinking resulted in the apprehension of the criminal and the car being returned to the owner. He exemplifies the type of officer Alpharetta has become known for. I commend Officer for his quick response and successful closure of this case.



Arthur Letchas

COUNCIL

D.C. Aiken

David Belle Isle

Douglas J. DeRito

Debbie Gibson

John Monson

Jim Paine

CITY ADMINISTRATOR

Robert Regus

City Hall

Two South Main Street

Alpharetta, Georgia 30004

678 / 297-6000

Fax 678/297-6001

http://www.alpharetta.ga.us

24-Hour Information

678 / 297-6015







September 25, 2006

Sergeant N. Curry, Sergeant T. Simpson, Detective J. Kahn, Detective B. Covert, FTO B. Porter, Officer M. Schulman, Officer A. Furr

On behalf of the City of Alpharetta and myself I would like to take this opportunity to offer my appreciation for a "job well done".

Attached is a letter of commendation written on your behalf from Sergeant Roland Castro.

Your actions reflect highly on the type of officer you are, our Police Department and the City of Alpharetta.

Therefore, it is with great pride I forward this to you with a copy to be included in your personnel file.

R. E. Densmore Chief of Police

RED:mdf

Attachment

cc: Arthur Letchas, Mayor
Bob Regus, City Administrator
Doug DeRito, Councilman
Captain S. West
Captain C. Lagerbloom
Human Resources
Personnel File

Alpharetta Police Department

Criminal Investigations Division

To: Det. Jeff Kahn, Det. Brian Covert, Sgt. Roland Castro, Sgt. Nick Curry, Sgt. James

Simpson, FTO William Porter, Ofc. Arick Furr, and Ofc. Mike Schulman.

From: Detective/Sergeant Roland J. Castro

CC: Captain Sandy West, Captain Chris Lagerbloom, Chief Ed Densmore, Director Gary

George, File

Date: 09/12/2006

Re: Letter of Recognition

I would like to recognize and commend the following officers for their outstanding performance and dedication during the Eric Standley investigation:

- Det. Kahn
- FTO Porter
- Ofc. Schulman
- Ofc. Furr
- Det. Covert -
- Sgt. Castro.
- Sgt. Curry.
- Sgt. Simpson -

These officers worked together as a team and put away three dangerous drug dealers in the City of Alpharetta.

During the month of August 2006, the *Crime Suppression Unit* (CSU) received numerous complaints of illegal drug activity occurring at unit #8103 from the residents of the Woodlands condominiums. In response to these complaints, members of the CSU conducted surveillance on this residence.

On August 24, 2006, Det. Kahn received information from an anonymous source that the target of this investigation would be traveling from his condo to an

unknown location to pick up a supply of cocaine to distribute that evening. Based on that information, Sgt. Castro and Detectives Kahn and Covert initiated surveillance on unit # 8103.

During the surveillance, Det. Kahn observed Standley traveling West bound on Webb Bridge Road towards his residence. At that time, Det. Kahn noticed that Standley's vehicle had an invalid dealer drive out tag and initiated a traffic stop on his vehicle in front of unit #8103. At that time, Sergeants Castro and Simpson arrived on scene to assist with the traffic stop.

During the traffic stop, Det. Kahn obtained consent to search Standley's vehicle and located a small amount of marijuana. At that time, Standley was arrested for possession of marijuana.

Upon completion of the traffic stop, Sgt. Castro met with the suspect's roommate, who just arrived on the scene. Upon meeting with the suspect's roommate, Sgt. Castro informed the roommate that someone appeared to be in her residence but refused to answer the door. At that time, the roommate advised Sgt. Castro that she had previously been the victim of a robbery and that she would like the officers to conduct a security sweep of the residence. In addition, the roommate advised that there were at least three firearms in the residence. Sgt. Castro, Sgt. Curry, Ofc. Schulman, and Det. Kahn entered the residence to search for possible intruders. Upon clearing the residence and gaining consent to search for her firearms, the CSU and D-Squad officers discovered a black male and a white male in the living area of the apartment and approximately 1.5 ounces of marijuana in 33 individual baggies. At that time, the CSU and D-Squad officers arrested the two suspects and stopped the search of the residence until a warrant could be obtained.

Upon acquiring and executing the search warrant, Det. Kahn, Det. Covert, FTO Porter, Ofc. Schulman, Ofc. Furr, Sgt. Curry, and Sgt. Castro found a Tec-9 machine pistol, a shotgun, approximately 20 grams of cocaine (also individually wrapped for sale), about 20 more grams of marijuana, two digital scales, and a just turned 16 year old girlfriend of the 21 year old suspect hiding in a closet. Upon interviewing the girl, Sgt. Castro found that the suspect has been having sex with her during the last few weeks (when she was 15 years old), as well as providing her with marijuana. Therefore, the suspect was charged with Statutory Rape, Possession of Cocaine with the intent to distribute, Possession of Marijuana with the intent to distribute, and Possession of a firearm during the commission of a felony.

The CSU only had three officers available during this time, and without the assistance of D-Squad, this investigation would not have been a success. It should be noted that at every turn without complaint, these officers worked together

throughout the night until every warrant, report, witness statement, and evidence form was completed, as well as every piece of evidence processed.

Once again, I would like to personally recognize these officers for their commitment, diligent work, and assistance towards this investigation.

Sgt. Roland J. Castro Alpharetta Police Department Criminal Investigations Division – Crime Suppression Unit



Arthur Letchas

COUNCIL

D.C. Aiken

David Belle Isle

Douglas J. DeRito

Debbie Gibson

John Monson

Jim Paine

CITY ADMINISTRATOR

Robert Regus

City Hall

Two South Main Street

Alpharetta, Georgia 30004

678 / 297-6000

Fax 678/ 297-6001

http://www.alpharetta.ga.us

24-Hour Information 678 / 297-6015







January 19, 2007

Officer Arick Furr

On behalf of the City of Alpharetta and myself I would like to take this opportunity to offer my appreciation for a "job well done".

Attached is a letter of commendation written on your behalf from Mr. Kyle T. Evens, Cub Scout Pack #4417.

Your actions reflect highly on the type of employee you are, our Police Department and the City of Alpharetta.

Therefore, it is with great pride I forward this to you with a copy to be included in your personnel file.

Ket

Reynolds E. Densmore Chief of Police

RED:mdf

Attachment

cc: Arthur Letchas, Mayor
Bob Regus, City Administrator
Doug DeRito, Councilman
Captain John Ballard
Human Resources
Personnel File

January 17, 2007

Officer Arick Furr Officer Kyle Stephen 2565 Old Milton Parkway Alpharetta, GA 30004

Dear Officer Furr and Officer Stephen,

I want to take a moment to thank you both for helping Cub Scout Pack #4417 conduct its uniform inspection.

As you know, January is the month we ask an Alpharetta police officer to join us as we inspect the uniforms of the 57 cub scouts in our pack. It is a big deal for the boys. It's their chance to "show off" their uniforms with all the awards they have earned.

You asked the scouts good questions and made the boys feel special. Our pack was founded six years ago. In that time, we have never had officers spend as much time with each scout as you two did.

Thanks again for spending the evening with us. I could tell that the boys truly enjoyed the experience.

Sincerely,

wle T Evens

Ďen 4

Pack 4417



Arthur Letchas

COUNCIL

D.C. Aiken

David Belle Isle

Douglas J. DeRito

Debbie Gibson

John Monson

Jim Paine

CITY ADMINISTRATOR

Robert Regus

City Hall

Two South Main Street

Alpharetta, Georgia 30004

678 / 297-6000

Fax 678/297-6001

http://www.alpharetta.ga.us

24-Hour Information

678 / 297-6015







February 12, 2007

Officer Arick Furr

On behalf of the City of Alpharetta and myself I would like to take this opportunity to offer my appreciation for a "job well done".

Attached is a letter of commendation written on your behalf from Ms. Ann M. Acevedo.

Your actions reflect highly on the type of officer you are, our Police Department and the City of Alpharetta.

Therefore, it is with great pride I forward this to you with a copy to be included in your personnel file.

Reynolds E. Densmore

RED:mdf

Chief of Police

Attachment

cc: Arthur Letchas, Mayor
Bob Regus, City Administrator
Doug DeRito, Councilman
Captain John Ballard
Human Resources
Personnel File

FRANK J. & ANN M. ACEVEDO 10019 NW 56TH CT. CORAL SPRINGS, FL 33076

February 4, 2007

Ed Densmore, Chief of Police

Alpharetta Police Department 2565 Old Milton Pkwy. Alpharetta, GA 30004

Re: Officer Arick Furr, #300

Dear Sir:

I was on vacation in the Atlanta area in December when I had a minor car accident in Alpharetta. I wanted to write and commend the Patrol Office who responded to the scene, Officer Arich Furr. Officer Furr was a tremendous help to us and went above and beyond the call of duty, even helping us change our tire so we could get back on the road. He was very kind and professional and certainly gave my daughter and me an excellent first impression of the Alpharetta Police Department.

I am sorry it has taken me so long to write this letter of commendation regarding Officer Furr. We are very grateful for his kind assistance after the accident. Please commend Officer Furr on our behalf and relate our deep gratitude for his response to our emergency while visiting your city.

Sincerely,

Ann M. Acevedo

ann M. acenedo



Arthur Letchas

COUNCIL

D.C. Aiken

David Belle Isle

Douglas J. DeRito

Debbie Gibson

John Monson

Jim Paine

CITY ADMINISTRATOR

Robert Regus

City Hall

Two South Main Street

Alpharetta, Georgia 30004

678 / 297-6000 Fax 678/ 297-6001

http://www.alpharetta.ga.us

24-Hour Information

678 / 297-6015







March 27, 2007

Officer Arick Furr

On behalf of the City of Alpharetta and myself I would like to take this opportunity to offer my appreciation for a "job well done".

Attached is a letter of commendation written on your behalf from Ms. Christina Napoli, Georgian Bank.

Your actions reflect highly on the type of officer you are, our Police Department and the City of Alpharetta.

Therefore, it is with great pride I forward this to you with a copy to be included in your personnel file.

Reynolds E. Densmore Chief of Police

RED:mdf

Attachment

cc: Arthur Letchas, Mayor
Bob Regus, City Administrator
Doug DeRito, Councilman
Captain John Ballard
Human Resources
Personnel File

Christina Napoli

Vice President Commercial Banking Relationship Manager



11575 Haynes Bridge Road Alpharetta, GA 30004 phone 770.777.8120 fax 770.777.8111

Dear Captain Ballard and Ifice Fury,

Ihank you both for making my
ride-along assignment for Leadership

north Fulton a great learning

experience. You guys have an extremely
hard job.

I appreciate all you do. Please let

me know if I can ever help you.

Sincerely,

Christin's Ropoli



Alpharetta Police Department's Honorable Service Award





Is presented to Officer Arick Furr

conducting and implementing additional activities such as vehicle safety check points. He constantly performs For his motivation and dedication while assigned to "B" Squad in Uniform Patrol. Officer Furr consistently above established shift expectations and is a fine example for all other shift officers to emulate. His actions and demeanox axe admixable and bring great credit upon himself and the Aphaxetta Police Department led the Squad in all reporting areas and maintained his areas of responsibility as well as organizing,

Gany D. George Director of Public Safety



Keith Sanders Deputy Director



Upharetta Department 9

Public Safet





To presented to the

Fraffic Enforcement Unit

The Alphavetta Depaxtment of Fublic Safety proudly awards this Citation to the Traffic Enforcement Unit to accidents, (24 with injuries) and covered 28 traffic direction details. During this time the Unit received several complements from the Tatrol Division for handling various calls for service during short staffing periods. recognize their actions during October 2009. FEU conducted over 1200 vehicle stops, worked 50 vehicle Inaffic Enforcement's diligence and commitment to duty are adminable and in keeping with our highest standards!



Deputy Director Keith Sanders

Divector of Public Safety Gary D. George



Furr

Forsyth County Sheriff's Office

SHERIFF TED PAXTON CHIEF DEPUTY
J. ROBERT HAMRICK

January 29, 2010

Gary George, Director of Public Safety City of Alpharetta 2565 Old Milton Parkway Alpharetta, GA 30009

Dear Director George,

On behalf of the Forsyth County Sheriff's Office, I would like to express our sincere appreciation for your department's assistance providing your Motorcycle Unit and assisting with traffic control for Deputy Mike Lord's funeral on January 28, 2010. Your department's assistance allowed our department to safely provide a very professional funeral procession.

The officers from your Motorcycle Unit were very professional and helpful and should be commended.

If the Forsyth County Sheriff's Office can ever be of any assistance to you or your department, please don't hesitate to contact us.

Sincerely,

Jody Chapman

Lieutenant, Forsyth County Sheriff's Office Special Operations Division



Arthur Letchas

COUNCIL

D.C. Aiken

Douglas J. DeRito

Mike Kennedy

Cheryl Oakes

Chris Owens

CITY ADMINISTRATOR

Robert J. Regus

CITY HALL

Two South Main Street

Alpharetta, Georgia 30009

Tel: 678.297.6000

Fax: 678.297.6001

24-HOUR INFORMATION

www.alpharetta.ga.us

678.297.6015





October 28, 2010

Officer Arick Furr

On behalf of the City of Alpharetta and myself I would like to take this opportunity to offer my appreciation for a "job well done".

Attached is a letter of commendation written on your behalf from Alexsander Cintron and residents of Fuller Farm.

Your actions reflect highly on the type of officer you are, our Police Department and the City of Alpharetta.

Therefore, it is with great pride I forward this to you with a copy to be included in your personnel file.

Gafy D. George

Director of Public Safety

GDG:mdf

Attachment

cc: Arthur Letchas, Mayor
Bob Regus, City Administrator
Cheryl Oakes, Council Member
Tom Patton, Captain
Terri Osborne, Captain
Human Resources
Personnel File

The residents of Fuller Farm want to thank officer Arick Furr for all that he does for our community. We want to thank him for taking the time to talk to our teens and younger children about the dangers of drugs and crime. He arranged a visit to our neighborhood with the fire department, with their fire truck and also a demonstration with the k-9 dog. It was very interesting and informational. On one of his visits he put on his lights, sirens and let the kids look inside of his police cruiser. That was a big treat. Flashing lights and loud noises. The kids loved it. On Halloween he brings all the neighborhood kids goodie bags with all kinds of cool things inside. The kids look forward to that every year. It's great that our kids have a positive attitude towards law enforcement. So many times we see kids who don't have a positive attitude towards the police due to the media or bad influences in their life. Officer Furrs great attitude with our teens and younger children reflects the great things about police officers and helps them have a greater respect for them. The parents also want to say thank you officer Furr for the time he puts into our community projects. He takes his own personal time away from his own family to help us whenever we need him. When our retention pond needed to be cleared out, officer Furr was the first to volunteer to help. We also appreciate his time and effort during our P.A.C.T meetings. His support and dedication to our community is greatly appreciated. We feel much safer knowing that officer Furr is patrolling our neighborhood. Thank You again officer Furr for being the awesome person that you are.

Sincerely Yours,
All the residents of fuller Farm
President of the H.O.A.

Alexsander Cintron



August 10, 2011

MAYOR Arthur Letches

COUNCIL
D.C. Aiken
Douglas J. DeRito
Mike Kennedy

Cheryl Oakes Chris Owens Jim Paine

CITY ADMINISTRATOR
Robert J. Regus

CITY HALL

Two South Main Street
Alpharetta, Georgia 30009

Tel: 678.297.6000 Fax: 678.297.6001

www.alpharetta.ga.us





Lt. R. Wessel, Lt. D. French, Lt. G. Jones, Lt. C. Garner Officers: A. Parton, A. Furr, J. Little, J. Bent, R. Frank, R. Willhite, B. Waddell, B. Maciel, M. Schulman, A. Elfreth, H. Miller, D. Bak, J. Muenzer, D. Kimbel, V. Johnson, V. Sarrantonio, CAPS Lt. L. Breads, CAPS Lt. Bill Bodine, CAPS Ofc. Marissa Owens

On behalf of the City of Alpharetta and myself I would like to take this opportunity to offer my appreciation for a "job well done".

Attached is a letter of commendation written on your behalf from Pediatric Brain Tumor Foundation for the 2011 Ride for Kids.

Your actions reflect highly on the type of officers you are, our Police Department and the City of Alpharetta.

Therefore, it is with great pride I forward this to you with a copy to be included in your personnel file.

Gary **b**. George Director of Public Safety

GDG:mdf

Attachment

cc: Arthur Letchas, Mayor
Bob Regus, City Administrator
Cheryl Oakes, Council Member
R. Kirk Harth, Captain
Terri Osborne, Captain
Tom Patton, Captain
Human Resources
Personnel File

Executive Officers
Dianes Traynot, President
Clans Wilses, Vice President
Bill Manoon, Tressurer
Dan Godes, Secretary

Board of Directors Hell Bookman Reseasory Gallison Tom Gallison Bob Herrig Chris Hoellin Chris Kernton Larry USIe Jack McGevist Ted History Teach

July 6, 2011

Chairman of the Beard in Memoriae

Executive Directo Brian Traysor

Senior Scientific Advisor Philip Front, MD, PND

PSTF Institute at Duke Daret Bigner, MD, PhD, Director

PBTF Inatines at the University of California, San Francisco bilishel S. Boryer, MD, Director

PETF Inathsto at the Hospital for Sick Children, Canada James T. Ruska, MO, PhO, Director

Scientific Advisory Beard Darel Bigner, MD, PhD, Chairma Dute University Medical Center

Francis All-Osmen, DSc Dute University Medical Center

David Auhley, MSBS, PhØ Murdoch Children's Research Hospital, Australia

Mitchel S. Berger, MD University of California, San Francisco

James Boyet, PhD St. Jude Children's Research Hospital

Webster Coveres, PhD Ladvig Institute University of California, San Dego

Glere Dranot, MD Desp-Farber Cancer Institute and Manual Medical School

Henry Friedman, MD Duke University Medical Cente

G. Yancey Gillespie, PhD University of Alabama at Birosngham

Etc Holland, MD, PhD Memorial Stom-Kettering Cancer Center

Peter Houghton, PNO St., Jude Children's Research Hospital

Mark Israel, MD Dartmouth-Hickocck Medical Center

C. David James, PhD University of California, Sen Francisco

Larry Kurs, MD St. Jude Children's Research Hospital

Bartlett Muore, PhD M.D. Anderson Cancer Center

Roger Packer, MD Children's Hallonal Medical Center

Ian Pollack, MD Children's Hospital of Pittsburgh

Ralph Reisfeld, PhD The Scripps Research Institute

Jumes E Plutta, MD, PND Hospital for Sick Children, Canada

Philip J. Tollon, Phili MolNt Cancer Center

Bert Vagelstain, MD Johns Hopkins University

VLIC Alled Yung MD M.D. Anderson Concer Conter Dear Friend of the Kids,

Thank you for your fundraising efforts for the June 5, 2011, Atlanta Ride for Kids®. Thanks to your critical help, and the help of other caring motorcyclists, more than \$116,537 was raised to support the programs of the Pediatric Brain Tumor Foundation. The Pediatric Brain Tumor Foundation is committed to finding the cause of and cure for childhood brain tumors, and providing a network of support to assist the families of children affected by this dreadful disease.

In 2011 the Ride for Kids® program continues to celebrate the fact that children with this disease have an increasingly better chance to live a longer and more meaningful life. Your efforts are a huge part of the reason for this improvement, and for the hope these children and their families now have. In fact, the Pediatric Brain Tumor Foundation has become the largest non-governmental funding organization for childhood brain tumor research in the world. With your continued support we will find a way to end this disease.

Enclosed please find a commemorative plaque as a token of our appreciation for your efforts to support the Atlanta Ride for Kids®. We look forward to seeing you again next year.

Sincerely,

Jerry Harvey

National Ride for Kids® Manager

Frank, Marilyn

From:

Osborne, Terri

Sent:

Monday, August 13, 2012 2:55 PM

To: Subject: Frank, Marilyn FW: Thank you!

For Furr's file please.

From: Farris, Stephen [mailto:FarrisS@fultonschools.org]

Sent: Monday, August 13, 2012 1:30 PM

To: Simpson, James

Cc: Osborne, Terri; Cross, Vickie; Ham, R. Sam

Subject: Thank you!

Lt. Simpson,

Thank you very much for providing an officer this morning to help with the traffic in getting our buses off the lot. As is always the case, getting everything rolling the first day of school brings with it all kinds of unexpected issues. One thing we *didn't* have to worry about this morning was getting our buses off the lot, thanks to your help.

Once again, a big thanks to Alpharetta P.D. for your continued assistance and support!

Stephen M. Farris

Safety Investigator – North Transportation Fulton County Schools (v) (770) 667-2970 (f) (770) 667-2978 farriss@fultonschools.org



David Belle Isle

COUNCIL

D.C. Aiken

Michael Cross

Jim Gilvin

Mike Kennedy

Donald F. Mitchell

Chris Owens

CITY ADMINISTRATOR

Robert J. Regus

CITY HALL

Two South Main Street

Alpharetta, Georgia 30009

Tel: 678.297.6000

Fax: 678.297.6001

24-HOUR INFORMATION

www.alpharetta.ga.us

Our Mission

To make a positive difference in the community by efficiently managing public resources and providing effective services that exceed the expectations of our citizens.

Our Core Values

Excellence Stewardship Integrity Service Loyalty February 20, 2013

Officer Arick Furr

On behalf of the City of Alpharetta and myself I would like to take this opportunity to offer my appreciation for a "job well done".

Attached is a letter of commendation written on your behalf from Mr. Dan Merkel, Alpharetta Public Safety Foundation member.

Your actions reflect highly on the type of officer you are, our Public Safety Department and the City of Alpharetta.

Therefore, it is with great pride I forward this to you with a copy to be included in your personnel file.

Gary D. George

Director of Public Safety

Attachment

cc: David Belle Isle, Mayor
Bob Regus, City Administrator
D.C. Aiken, Council Member
Keith Sanders, Deputy Director
Tom Patton, Captain
Terri Osborne, Captain
Human Resources
Personnel File

Per text message to Director Gary George

February 19, 2013

Officer Arick Furr pulled over my daughter Hannah, age 16, tonight for speeding on Kimball Bridge Road. He was firm and gave her a good idea of how she was in the wrong. He gave her a warning and did a great job of explaining to her the consequences of speeding.

Dan Merkel



David Belle Isle

COUNCIL

D.C. Aiken

Michael Cross

Jim Gilvin

Mike Kennedy

Donald F. Mitchell

Chris Owens

CITY ADMINISTRATOR

Robert J. Regus

CITY HALL

Two South Main Street

Alpharetta, Georgia 30009

Tel: 678.297.6000

Fax: 678.297.6001

24-HOUR INFORMATION

www.alpharetta.ga.us

Our Mission

To make a positive difference in the community by efficiently managing public resources and providing effective services that exceed the expectations of our citizens.

Our Core Values

Excellence Stewardship Integrity Service Loyalty March 4, 2013

Officer David Tobias, Officer Arick Furr

On behalf of the City of Alpharetta and myself I would like to take this opportunity to offer my appreciation for a "job well done".

Attached is a letter of commendation written on your behalf from Ms. Tammy Weaver, Lake Windward Elementary PTA and Lieutenant Rob Wessel.

Your actions reflect highly on the type of officers you are, our Public Safety Department and the City of Alpharetta.

Therefore, it is with great pride I forward this to you with a copy to be included in your personnel file.

Gary D. George

Director of Public Safety

Attachment

cc: David Belle Isle, Mayor
Bob Regus, City Administrator
D.C. Aiken, Council Member
Keith Sanders, Deputy Director
Tom Patton, Captain
Terri Osborne, Captain
Rob Wessel, Lieutenant
Human Resources
Personnel File

Alpharetta Police Dept
Office of Professional
Standards

Memo

To: Director George

From: Lt R.J. Wessel

cc: Deputy Director Sanders

Date: 3/1/2013

Re: Job well done

Attached is a letter from Lake Windward Elementary PTA commending Ofc Tobias for his help in organizing a ride to school for a child in a police vehicle as part of a PTA silent auction. Also assisting with the actual ride to school was Ofc Arick Furr as the lucky winner was able to ride in the SWAT truck to school on Thursday, February 28, 2013. They should both be commended for their assistance to the community and a job well done.



Lake Windward Elementary Parent Teacher Association

11740 East Fox Court

(770)740 - 7050Alpharetta, GA 30005 school.fultonschools.org/es/lakewindward

February 3, 2013

Dear Alpharetta Police Department Attn: Office D. Tobias,

We would like to thank you for the generous donation of: Police Ride to School

Valued at: \$ Priceless

Your contribution was critical to our successful Silent Auction during our largest fundraiser of the year, "Super Saturday", which was held on Saturday, February 2nd, 2013. This fun, family event was enjoyed by everyone in our school (approximately 800 students and their families) and was open to the community. Your generosity enabled the Lake Windward Elementary PTA to raise over \$25,000.

We were proud to provide special mention of our donors in our various newsletters, on the event flyers, and at the event itself.

The income generated from this event will be used directly to support academic enrichment programs, fund a science lab for our students, and perform environmental improvements at Lake Windward Elementary.

This letter certifies that you have neither been offered, nor received anything in exchange for the donation you have made.

Thank you again for your continuing support of our PTA and the students we represent.

Sincerely,

Tammy Weaver, Silent Auction Chairperson Lake Windward Elementary PTA Federal ID #58-1858071 tammypweaver@yahoo.com 678-296-8797

The Lake Windward Elementary PTA seeks to faithfully execute the mission of the National PTA. In large part, this mission is to provide a powerful voice for children, a relevant resource for parents and to be a strong advocate of public education in our community. To support our children, parents, and teachers at LWE is both a privilege and a challenge that we are better able to meet because of the contributions of organizations and people like you, who care as we do.